NORTHEAST AREA RASCOE REPORT 
BY:  Charolette Saunders, NE Area RASCOE Representative

It was a FIRST!  The Northeast and Midwest Areas had a joint Rally in April, 2024.  Place was Freeport, Maine.  Becky Zirpel, RASCOE President attended and shared all the activities of RASCOE.  Along with Becky was our NASCOE President and other distinguished guests.  There were approximately 60 in attendance.  Looking forward to another joint meeting in the future.

Freeport is a beautiful area in the Northeast.  It is unique in its agriculture just like all the other Areas is unique in theirs.  The Maine delegation did a wonderful job hosting the Rally, led by Tina Williams, the NE Area Executive of NASCOE.

At the 2023 Convention, I received the Spirit of RASCOE Award.  What an honor.  I love NASCOE/RASCOE and to be nominated by Chad Hart for this award was overwhelming to me.  Thank RASCOE from the bottom of my heart.

[bookmark: _GoBack]My goal as Northeast Area Representative has been to promote membership.  Besides attending the Rally and taking membership applications, I have been invited to be on the Northeast Area NASCOE Conference calls.  Tina Williams has been very gracious in inviting me to attend and helping me to share our issues.  Even when I could not be on the call, Tina sent me notes of the call so that I could report to RASCOE the pertinent information.

Thank you so very much, Becky Zirpel, for appointing me to this position.  It has been an honor and pleasure serving you and RASCOE!

That’s all for now.  REMEMBER, 	NASCOE/RASCOE is my family.  If I can be of help in ANY way, just call.
